
ADEQ 
A R K A N S A S 
Department of Environmental Quality 

JUN 2 6 2017 

Honorable Rhonda Halbrook 
Mayor, City of Melbourne 
P.O. Box 800 
Melbourne, AR 72556 

RE: NPDES Permit Number AR0020036, AFIN 33-00026 
Proposed Waste Storage Pond Closure 

Dear Mayor Halbrook: 

The proposed waste storage pond closure by City of Melbourne was received on June 8, 2017. 
The proposal has been reviewed and approved by the Department. In accordance with 
Department policy, a stormwater construction permit under the ARR150000 will be required if 
the construction activities include clearing, grading, and excavation that result in land 
disturbance of equal to or greater than five acres. 

Please be aware that any residual solid waste and contaminated water should be collected for 
proper treatment or disposal. When all construction activities that disturb soil are complete, the 
site has to be stabilized with vegetation. A copy ofPermit ARR150000 can be obtained in the 
link: 

https :I lwww .adeg. state.ar. uslwaterlpermitslnpdesl stormwaterlpdfsl construction/ arr 15 0000 penni 
t.pdf 

If you have any questions concerning this matter or need additional information, please feel free 
to contact the Permits Branch at (50 1) 682-0623. 

Sincerely, 

Bryan Leamons 
Senior Operations Manager 
Office of Water Quality 

cc: Electronic Filing (AR0020036) 
David Hopkins, P.E. (dhopkins@landmarkeng-sur.com) 
Jamal Solaimanian, Engineer Supervisor, Permits Branch 
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